
 
 

B-Dawg’s Buzz by Brenda Post, Secretary 

 “Train up a child in the way he should go: and when he is old, he will not depart from it.” Proverbs 22:6. 
As you know from last month’s article, I am helping raise kids again. This has been an incredible learning experi-
ence for me. I have already raised a child, Ethan, who is now in college. I am not finished with Ethan yet. I have 
discovered  that as a parent, you never stop trying to help define the path your child is on. I no longer get to “make 
decisions” for Ethan as he is an adult, but he still values and looks for my advice as he now figures out what he is 
doing. I am so honored that he still respects and wants my input on these life decisions, but I also tell him, I will 
love him no matter what he decides to do. 
 It’s different with the kids that Mark and I are now raising. We “got” them when they were already partly 
raised; and at ages 9 and 11, it is more difficult than starting out as an infant. The first few weeks we concentrated 
on getting them settled and starting school in a new town again. We didn’t correct behaviors that we noticed be-
cause as adults we knew how hard this transition was on the children. But as time has gone on, we started to de-
velop a “plan of action” on how we needed to proceed with the kids. Step number 1? Make sure you and your 
partner are on the same page so you can work together as a team! Mark and I have had several talks on what we 
should be doing or how to proceed with different challenges that get thrown into the mix.. 
 Don’t get me wrong, these kids are not “bad” kids. They are very loving and smart., wonderful children. 
I love them so much in such a short time already. Our relationships continue to grow with them and as they do, 
Mark and I see where certain behaviors need to be changed, or redirected. However, just last week, Mark pointed 
out to me that he has noticed a shift. I did and do too. When Omar first came, he could be very stubborn and it 
was hard to get him to change his focus and get on board with everyone else. He would fold his arms across his 
chest, his bottom lip would snarl, he would sit down and refuse to do what we wanted from him. This behavior 
has almost completely gone away! He listens better, does the chores without much complaint when asked of him, 
and most importantly, gets praised from us all the time. (I am a firm believer in always, always praising children. ) 
To be honest though, I feel like I am on a mission now. I know that my time in these kids life could be limited if/
when they are allowed to go back to their mom. I feel like there is so much more to do, and so much to get done 
yet.  
 As young kids, you feel like you have all the time in the world, more so than when you get older in life. 
No obligations, no schedules, etc, you get the idea. But in fact, it's not true; everyone has 168 hours in each week 
and 52 weeks in each year, the exact same amount of time as everyone else. The real question is how you use it. 
As we grow older it seems that time goes faster and faster; but in reality we are simply coming to realize more and 
more how precious time is. Our time on this earth is limited and goes quickly; and we should always be ready for 
our deaths, or Christ's return, and plan our priorities accordingly.  
 God gives each of us a certain amount of time. As the Psalmist tells us, 'All the days ordained for me 
were written in your book before one of them came to be'. Have you really embraced the fact that God had your 
whole life worked out even before the world began? But even more than that, he has prepared ahead of time the 
things that he wants us to do: 'For we are God's workmanship, created in Christ Jesus to do good works, which 
God prepared in advance for us to do.' Do you wake up in the morning and ask the Lord: 'What is it that you have 
prepared in advance for me to do today?' 
 I am certain that Jesus felt his limited time on Earth “training up His children” (us) and to equip His dis-
ciples.  Have you ever stopped to ask yourself what it is you are trying to accomplish as a parent? What exactly is 
your objective? The supreme objective you should have for your children is the same objective the Apostle Paul 
had for his spiritual children – that they be changed into the image of Christ. Your objective as a parent has al-
ready been laid out for you in the Bible. You don’t have to wonder what your child should become. You know 
what your child is supposed to look like when you’re finished training him. He is to look like Christ.  
 The kids test my patience, my leadership, reveal further selfishness and sins in me. And in so, the bless-
ings grow. And in much smaller ways, God has used coworkers, staffers, colleagues, family members, even those 
who've hurt me. They are not here by accidents, but are instruments for my good. Why does this matter? It matters 
because it affects my perspective. We should see other people in our lives not as irritants, but as divine tools sent 
by God for our own good. So that bad boss...perhaps God put him in your world to chip off parts of your old self 
that needed chipping off. That troublesome child that tests your patience? Perhaps its God wanting to work on 
your heart and soul to bear the fruits of the Spirit. Every single relationship for a Christian is an opportunity for 
growth. So today, I embrace the little things, the small changes, the baby steps. We cannot snap our fingers and 
have immediate changes. Our life is a constant, shifting, changing path that we navigate through with God’s help.   
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Glorify God in all we do, 
Grow with Him daily and 
Go with Him to share His love. 

Words from Pastor Luke 
 



 
 

  
Letter from JJ and Tim Ten Kley 
Dear Friends, 

 Greetings from Palermo, Italy! Advent has always been one of my favorite times of 

the year, but this year it has taken on a more significant meaning, particularly as I focus on 

the contrast of light and dark in our world. 

 My friends, there is, indeed, a lot of darkness in our world today. We have all experi-

enced it and witnessed it in various ways—and to various degrees—throughout 2015. For 

those of you who have experienced darkness significantly in the past year (whether it be 

through death of loved ones or other significant losses, mental or physical health struggles, 

spiritual disconnection or alienation, difficulties meeting basic needs, abuse, neglect, vio-

lence, etc., etc.) I am deeply sorry. This Advent Season I am entering into a time of prayer 

for those experiencing darkness; if any of you reading this have specific prayer requests you 

would like to share, please know you are welcome to send me a private message through 

Facebook at www.facebook.com/tenclay and I will pray for you. 

 We have seen plenty of darkness here in Italy as well. It has been another year filled 

with trial and tribulations for migrants and refugees trying to make it across the Mediterrane-

an Sea from Africa or the Middle East to Italy or other parts of Europe. The United Nations 

Commissioner for Refugees (UNHCR) reports that as of November 26, 2015 over 144,000 

migrants and refugees have arrived in Italy after crossing the Mediterranean Sea, and 3,510 

people are dead or missing (The UNHCR has declared the route across the Mediterranean 

Sea from Africa to Italy to be the deadliest migration route in the world).  The majority of 

refugees arriving in Italy are from Eritrea, Nigeria, Somalia, Sudan and Syria. These are 

people—men, women and children—who have suffered intense darkness before they even 

board a boat. 

 Darkness does not end for those fortunate enough to survive the journey. My work 

with Pellegrino della Terra in Palermo focuses on providing services to migrant and refugee 

women (mostly Nigerian) who are victims of sexual exploitation and human trafficking in 

Italy. I cannot begin to put words to the darkness of sexual exploitation and human traffick-

ing; it is a world that leaves deep physical, psychological and spiritual scars and can cast a 

shadow over the families of the victims for generations to come. 

 And yet, as the words of John 1:1-5 (NRSV) tells us, “In the beginning was the 

Word, and the Word was with God, and the Word was God.  He was in the beginning with 

God. All things came into being through him, and without him not one thing came into be-

ing. What has come into being in him was life, and the life was the light of all people.  The 

light shines in the darkness, and the darkness did not overcome it.” In fact, the official sym-

bol of our mission partners, The Waldensian Church in Italy, is a candle with the words 

“Lux Lucet in Tenebris” (Light shines in the darkness) written at the top. 

 

 

New Business: 
MMSC to allow Pastor Luke approval for up to $7,000 in a Furnishing allowance for 2015.  
None of these monies are in additional salary, they are legal tax breaks for ordained minis-
ters. 
Annual Consistorial Report questions were answered: 
- 1. How have our commitments to discipleship, leadership, and mission contributed to 
our congregational health and vitality?  By filling in for our Youth Leader.  Move toward 
higher % of benevolent spending in relation to our total budget.  More of our members went 
on mission trips.  Continued emphasis on men’s ministry.  Encouraged more participation in 
services, small groups and youth ministry. 
- 2. What other commitments and processes have helped us become more vital this 
year?  Implemented more Outreach ideas with our community.  Groups and events in-
creased, see committees. 
- 3. What 2 or 3 specific goals might we set this year to help us more intentionally live 
out the call to discipleship, leadership, and mission?  More help for our Pastor and congrega-
tion.  Educate the congregation as to what the RCA is all about. 
- 4. At present time, what are 2 or 3 concerns of our church?  Same sex relations.  Fire-
arms.  Staffing.  Future of our RCA membership. 
Elder/Deacon calls were discussed. 
Treasure’s report was given by Derek Heronimus.  Derek reported that all of our 2015 Be-
nevolent obligations were met.  Derek also reported on the status of the special funds that we 
administer. 
Dean Van Marel shared the Deacon’s business. 
Elder’s minutes were read for information. 
MMSC to approve the minutes by title only. 
MMSC to adjourn following pray by Ron Dykstra. 
 

Reminder: 
Last year, FRC Deacons implemented a policy regarding buying things for church. This policy was 

established so the budget could be followed more closely, the Deacons and the Financial Secretary 

would be on the same page with expenditures and FRC could be better stewards of God’s money. 

The following is a reminder to all of us, what needs to be done in order to buy or charge anything for 

FRC.  

The procedure at First Reformed is: before you go to any store to buy (or  charge) anything for  

First Reformed Church you need to have a Deacons approve the purchase and let the office know as 

well. WE WILL NO LONGER PAY BILLS, CHARGES or REIMBURSEMENTS unless approval 

has been given by the  eacon in charge of the ministry. 

2016 Deacon Assignments:  

Property Deacon: Jeremy Leusink and Paul Feldkamp Outreach Deacon: Kevin Klaassen  

Congregational Care: Mark Langstraat    Worship Deacon: Dean Van Marel  

Education Deacon: Derek Heronimus and Charlie Kuhl Youth Deacon: Dr. Brian Sayler  

Assistant Treasurer: Kevin Klaassen    Treasurer: Derek Heronimus  

(If you are unsure what items fall under what category, you can always check with the office first. 

Remember, Ask before you buy! 



 
 

CONSISTORY MINUTES 
Jan. 18, 2016  

6:30pm 
 
Pastor Luke opened the meeting by reading from 1 Corinth. 12:12-31 which talks about one           
body having many parts, relating this to our Church that even though we are all individual 
members, God has given us all different gifts to use in his Church to do the Lord’s work.  
We then had a discussion concerning the history of the RCA and what the RCA is all about.  
Pastor Luke then opened with prayer. 
Elders and Deacons met in separate meetings.  
 
Elder’s Meeting 7:00pm       8 present A 
Quorum 
 
MMSC to except the the Profession Of Faith of Nick Buysman who appeared before the El-
ders to profess his faith in the Lord Jesus Christ. 
MMSC to except Kristen Witt’s papers from the Lutheran Church in Hartley, Ia. 
MMSC to remove Merle Dagel from the Dropped list and to move him to the Inactive list at 
his request. 
MMSC to approve usage of the Fellowship Hall for Ray Schram for a birthday celebration 
on July 17, 2016. 
MMSC to approve the usage of the Church for Tessa Van Engen for a Wedding on Dec.31, 
2016, Pastor Luke will be officiating. 
Elders shared on calls made this month. 
The Constitutional question was asked of the Elders: Are there any members who need spir-
itual care this month. 
MMSC to approve the minutes as read. 
MMSC to adjourn following prayer by Heath De Jong 
 
Full Consistory Meeting 8:30pm    16 Present A Quorum 
 
Pastor Luke discussed with the Consistory how the Ministry Team Repots should be given 
each month and how to best utilize the resources that are available for the individual Minis-
try Teams to use. 
Ministry Team reports were given. 
We then talked about how Elder/Deacon calling should be done. 
Old Business: 
Youth Room remodeling project update was given. 
This years Consistory Retreat is to be at Inspiration Hills March 4 & 5, 2016. 
How our Youth Scholarship funds are to be administered was presented for information to 
update the new Consistory members. 
Communication: 
A letter from Clark Haken from Atlas was read to the Consistory expressing Atlas’ apprecia-
tion for First Reformed Church of Sibley's financial help this past year. 

 

 

 Have you ever had the opportunity to encounter a woman, who is a former victim of 

exploitation and trafficking, cradling her daughter in her arms while singing praises to God for 

God’s providence? Listened to a man—who has had death threats made against him because 

of his work in freeing women from trafficking and exploitation—proclaim his continued com-

mitment to this work because of his faithfulness to the Gospel? Watched a woman joyfully 

sweeping a floor, grateful she has received job training and a chance at financial autonomy 

after years of being indentured to a pimp? These are some of the most beautiful things I have 

ever experienced, and I have experienced them all here in Palermo. There is light in Palermo 

due to the work of our Waldensian partners through Pellegrino della Terra and The Waldensi-

an Diaconal Center La Noce(our two partner organizations here in Palermo). There is light in 

three Waldensian churches Tim is pastoring in Palermo, Trapani and Marsala, as each week 

Africans, Italians (and now Americans) come together to worship God as one body of believ-

ers, committed to living out the Gospel in these communities. There is light throughout Italy as 

the Waldensian Church continues to expand social justice programs, especially to provide for 

the needs of migrants and refugees.  

 So, for now, I will spend some time during the Advent season reflecting on the dark-

ness of this world, because I know the Light of the World is coming…a light that no darkness 

can overcome. 

Wishing You All Hope, Joy, Love and, Peace and Light, 

JJ, Tim, Sophia & Petra TenClay 

Jennifer’s ministry: 

Jennifer works in the region of Naples, Italy, as a social action worker, developing partner-

ships with medical, mental health/substance abuse, governmental, and social service entities 

as well as ministries focused on meeting the physical, spiritual, and socioeconomic needs of 

the over 500,000 migrants in the area, most of whom are from Africa and the Middle East. 

Men’s Lenten Breakfast for 2016: 

DATE:   HOST :   DEVOTIONS : 

February 24, 2016 :  Trinity Lutheran  United Congregational 

March 9, 2016:  First Presbyterian  First Baptist 

March 23, 2016:  St. Andrews Catholic  First Reformed 

Breakfast begins at 6:30 A.M. and it generally takes 15 to 20 minutes with devotions lasting 
approximately 20 minutes. There is a free-will offering for the breakfast with $5.00 being sug-
gested at each breakfast. The host church is responsible for the blessing as well as breakfast. 

The program, including music, will be the responsibility of the church assigned to devotions. 



 
 

Feb 7 West-Cole and Kayla Hoekstra/family 
 Middle-Dale and Karen Honken 
 East-Loren and Deb Hulstein 
 
14 West-Mark Hulstein and Lyle Peelen 
 Middle-Michael and Chelsea Hulstein/family 
 East-Rod and Beth Hulstein 
 
21  West-Scott and Jamie Hulstein/family 
 Middle-Michael and Mary Hustoft 
 East-Roger and Carol Iedema 
 
28 West-Jason and Gina Jacobsma/family 
 Middle-Kay Jansen and Jeannette Juffer 
 East-John and Jan Juffer 

Greeters for February, 9 am 

Open Door Greeters for February, 11 am 

Pray when you feel like worrying. Give thanks when you feel like complaining. 

Keep going when you fell like quitting.  

Feb 7 West-Chris and Tiffany Wynia 

 Middle-Chrissy Ackerman/family 

 East-Jeremy and Jill Leusink 

 

14 West-Larry and Melissa De Boer 

 Middle-Joe and Nisa deBoom 

 East-Josh and Heather Tangeman 

 

21  West-Jon and Amy Elser 

 Middle-Kevin and Twila Heemstra 

 East-Dan and Annette Janssen 

 

28 West-Mike and Laurie Kraayenbrink 

 Middle-Dave and Sandy Lamfers 

 East-Frank and Darcy Martinez  

 

 

From the Library— 
 

The days are getting longer, even if it is just a few minutes, 
but we still have long evenings that would be good for read-
ing.  If you don’t have a good book to enjoy or it takes you a 
long time to read them, we have a solution for you.  From 
time to time we have to select books to take from the shelves to make room for 
new ones.  The collection of weeded books has multiplied and we decided to put 
them out so you can chose some books for your enjoyment and not feel rushed to 
return them. You are free to pass them on to a friend or dispose of them some 
other way. Check the table in the narthex frequently during the month of Febru-
ary because more books will be added periodically.    

Once again, I need to thank some people who have donated books.  I have said 
before I will not name donators for fear of forgetting someone.  Thank you for the 
additions to the library, you know who you are.  Here is a brief synopsis of the 
new books: 

Martha by Diana Wallis Taylor is a fictionalized story of the life of Martha, Laza-
rus and Mary the very good friends of Jesus.  Zoya’s Story written by Zoya with 
the help of John Follain and Rita Cristofari is about an Afghan woman’s struggle 
for freedom. Creative Grandparenting is about loving and nurturing a new gener-
ation. Jerry and Judy Scheur and their granddaughter, Erin Schreur are the au-
thors. Another book is Why the Nativity? David Jeremiah is the author and he 
gives 25 complete reasons why we celebrate the birth of Jesus.  The last one is 
Slightly Bad Girls of the Bible by Liz Curtis Higgs; which is about Sarah, Hagar, 
Rebekah, Leah and Rachel they weren’t evil but also were not perfect. 

We love to have you use the library but we ask that you please take the card from 
the book and put your name on it, then leave the card in the yellow card file. 

“You can see God from anywhere if your mind is set to love and obey 

Him” ~A.W. Tozer 



 
 

Owe no one anything, except to love each other, for the one who 

loves another has fulfilled the law. Romans 13:8  

Cities of the Bible 

Words to Find: 
Damascus  
 

Jericho 

Ashdod  

Dor  

Jerusalem 

Ashtaroth  

Dothan 

Joppa 

Beersheba  

Ekron  

Petra 

Bethel  

Gaza  

Samaria 

Bethlehem  

Gerar  

Shechem 

Byblos  

Gibeon  

Succoth 

 

 

Faith Bible Study will meet on Monday, February 15 at 9 am in the Church 
library. Phyllis is the leader and Luella is the hostess. 

Patience Bible Study will meet Feb. 15, at 4 pm to study Lesson #7. The leader 
is Barb and hostess is Jen.  

Nursery for February 9:00 am  

Nursery for February, 11:00 

7: Lesa Stofferan and Jodene Kruse 
14: Kathy Verdoorn and Marcia Van Ruler 
21: Jennifer and Kailey Bruxvoort 
28: Brenda and Alyssa Wassman 

Coffee With the Pastor 

February 3rd, we will be having coffee time with the Pastor . Please come and visit 

Pastor Luke (and Brenda). We love seeing you ALL! 

7: Chrissy Ackerman and Heather Tangeman 
14: Teresa and Paige Hurlburt 
21: Kathy Runia and Abby Kreykes 
28: Wendy and Jahlyn De Jong 

Above all, love each other deeply, because love covers over a multitude of 

sins. 1 Peter 4:8  



 
 

February: 

7 SE: Harvey Van Ruler 

C: Pastor Luke 

SW: Larry Verdoorn 

BE: Lawrence Wiersma 

BW: John Bartels 

14 SE: Marcus De Boer 

C: Ron Dykstra 

SW: Heath De Jong 

BE: Pastor Luke 

BW: Harold Ernst 

 

21 SE: Stan Gaalswyk 

C: Pastor Luke 

SW: Lennis Harberts 

BE: Ed Harskamp 

BW: Bill Hartzell 

28 SE: Dan Janssen 

C: Corky Koerselman 

SW: Dr. Greg Kosters 

BE: Arnie Langstraat 

BW: Pastor Luke  

Willing Hands Group 
Willing Hands Group #2 will be responsible for services during the 

month of February. Co-chairpersons are Gert and Stan Gaalswyk and Lois 
and John Van Diepen. 

After Church Greeters for February 

7 Senior Choir 
14 Nothing Scheduled 
21 Senior Choir 
28 Nothing Scheduled 
***If anyone would like to sing/play an in-
strument please contact the office and we will 
work you in when there is nothing scheduled. 
We would love to have you “praise God with 
your talents”!  *** 

Coffee Servers for February Music for February 

7 Ron  &  Nancy  Dykstra 

14 Harold  &  Luella  Eggink 

21 Harold  &  Mim  Ernst 

28 Stan  &  Gert  Gaalswyk 

 

 

Bible Study Verses 

Matthew 4:18-19 

And Jesus, walking by the Sea of Galilee, saw two brothers, Simon called Peter, and Andrew 
his brother, casting a net into the sea; for they were fishermen. Then He said to them, "Follow 
Me, and I will make you fishers of men." (NKJV) 

Thoughts: 

With the Silver Salmon running and the pristine afternoon conditions, my friends and I en-
joyed treasured, prime Alaskan fishing. We were wading along the river while casting toward 
the opposite bank as the fish passed through. 

The borrowed open faced reel gave one friend a struggle. Another friend and I approached to 
lend a helping hand. The struggling Samoan explained, "I have never used a rod and reel be-
fore." 

We were stunned as he had earlier stated he was an accomplished fisherman. 

He went on to explain that he had always used a spear to wade fish in coastal lagoons on his 
island home and he was a good spear fisherman. 

After a quick lesson in the operation of an open faced reel he was casting almost as good as 
the best of us out there! The years of spear fishing seemed to have given him the needed ex-
cellent hand-to-eye coordination. He caught fish in no time. 
(Marshall M) 
 
Action Point: 

Jesus told Peter and Andrew he would show them how to fish for men. We often have people 
in our lives that we want to lead to the Lord and are often frustrated that we can't reel them in. 
We've used all the right baits and techniques and still nothing much ever changes. 

What we sometimes forget is that Jesus taught by letting his disciples see Him live a righteous 
and holy life. It may be that's how we should try fishing for men, by letting them see us living 
a holy life. 

That's one way to teach a new skill, watch someone else practice what they are a teaching. Let 
your life be the teaching lesson to your friends. 

 

Sportsmen's Tip of the Day: 

A good way to teach people to fish is in the back yard. Take a washer and tie it to the end of 
your line and set up targets in the yard. Learning how to cast accurately and deal with obsta-
cles that you might encounter at the lake or river will really improve their casting ability. It 
will be good practice for you also. 

Sportsmen's Devotional 



 
 

February 
Birthdays 

01 Dale Honken 

02 Mark Dykstra 
     Hunter Rockman 

04 Tessa Van Engen 
      Dick Oldenkamp 

05 Karen Jurgens 
     Larry Buysman 
     Michelle Ackerman 

07 Ashilyn Hulstein 

10 Keegan Van Der Sloot 

11 Ellie Klaassen 

12 Lana Hibma 
     Loren Hulstein 
    Jill Stevenson 

13 Michael Hulstein 
     Nancy Soat 
     Hattie Pietrzyk 
     Maranda Kuhl 

14 Brenda Michelson 
     Papito Joseph 

16 Harold Van Der Sloot 
     Jan Henrichs 

17 Jacob Runia 
     Kendra De Boer 

19 Danika de Boom 

20 Eric Schiphoff 

21 Amy Van Marel 

23 Daphne Bremer 

24 Ron Dykstra 
     Mariah Elser 

26 Joe de Boom 

27 Dave McDyer 

28 LaVonne Prin  

February Anniversaries 

06 Harold and Lynn Schram -51 years  
14 Ed and Leona Meendering -48 years  
14 Burt and Jan Henrichs -41 years  
15 Gary and Jessa Wolter -53 years  

If you would like to be included 
in our Birthday and Anniversary 
Calendar and do not see your 
name, please contact the office 
(sibleyfrcoffice@gmail.com or 
754-2783) and let us know your 
dates! We would love to recog-
nize YOU on your special day! 

Thanks 

 

 

February Faith In Action:  
February Faith In Action: Random Acts of Kindness Show what it “looks” like to be a 

Christian by doing a random act of kindness for someone —scoop a sidewalk/

driveway, pay for the person behind you in a drive - through, use your imagination. 

You’d be surprised what you might come up with. The fun part is to do it  

anonymously!  

07-Jan Henrichs and Lana Hibma 

14 -Sandy Lamfers and Jill Leusink  

21- Megan Loerts and Tami Tracy 

28- Barb Van Diepen and Janelle Van Drunen 

Sunday School Nursery Library Volunteers 

7-Jill Leusink 

14-Leona Meendering 

21-LaVonne Prins 

28-Janice Runia 



 
 

February 2016 

SUN MON TUE WED 

 1  

 

 

Jayson and Cathy Vande Hoef; 

Tori, Gabe and Elijah 

2 8:30 am Quilters  

 

 

Paul and Phyllis Vander Linden 

3 9am Coffee With Pastor

5-7pm Youth Soup/Pie Supper

6:30-7:45pm Bible Cl. G 1

6:30-7:45 pm MS Remnant

6:45– 8:15 HS Remnant 

7 pm Senior Choir 

7 9am Cornerstone  

10amCoffee/Prayer Fireside 

Room  

10am Sunday School 

11am Open Door  
Pray for our Church 

8 

 

 

Helen Vander Veen 

9 8:30 am Quilters  

 

 

Rod and Tami Vander Veen 

10 6:30-7:45pm Bible Cl. G 1

6:30-7:45 pm MS Remnant

6:45– 8:15 HS Remnant 

NO Senior Choir 
 

Ger and Barb Van Diepen

14 9am Cornerstone  

10am Coffee/Prayer FSRoom  

10am Sunday School 

11am Open Door  

15 9 am Faith Bible St.  

4 pm Patience Bible St.  

6:30 pm Consistory  

 
 

Pray for Our Consistory 

16 8:30 am Quilters  

 

 

Jim and Pauline Van Engen 

17 6:30-7:45pm Bible Cl. G 1

6:30-7:45 pm MS Remnant

6:45– 8:15 HS Remnant 

7 pm Senior Choir  
 

Joel and Teddy Van Gelder

21 9am Cornerstone  

10am Coffee/Prayer FSRoom  

10am Sunday School 

11am Open Door  

22 6:30-7:30 pm Nursing 

Home Sing Along. 

6:30 Sibley Specialty Care 

7:00 Country View Manor  

Come make a joyful noise 

for the LORD! 

23 8:30 am Quilters  

 

 

Justin and Angela Van Tilburg; 

Jackson 

24 5-7pm Presb. Soup/Pie Sup.

6:30-7:45pm Bible Cl. G 1

6:30-7:45 pm MS Remnant

6:45– 8:15 HS Remnant 

NO Senior Choir 

Steve and Leanne Van Kley

28 9am Cornerstone  

10am Coffee/Prayer FSRoom  

10am Sunday School 

11am Open Door  

29  

 

 

Harvey and Marcia Van Ruler 

  

 

 

THU FRI SAT 

9am Coffee With Pastor 

7pm Youth Soup/Pie Supper 

7:45pm Bible Cl. G 1-5  

7:45 pm MS Remnant 

8:15 HS Remnant  

7 pm Senior Choir  

4 

 

Harold and Shelia  

Van Der Sloot 

5  

 

Mark and Kim Van Der Sloot; 

Damian, Jackson and Keegan 

6 Pray for: 
Kelsey Doorenbox 
Nate De Jong 
Jurnea Harberts 
Nathan Kraayenbrink 
Matt Runia 

7:45pm Bible Cl. G 1-5 

7:45 pm MS Remnant 

8:15 HS Remnant  

NO Senior Choir  

Ger and Barb Van Diepen 

11  

 

 

John and Lois Van Diepen 

12  

 

 

Keith and Janelle Van Drunen 

13 Pray for: 
Harrison Feldkamp 
Peter Meyer 
Sarah Honken 
Ellie Klaassen 
Jena Van Marel 
Kayla Ackerman 

7:45pm Bible Cl. G 1-5 

7:45 pm MS Remnant 

8:15 HS Remnant  

7 pm Senior Choir   

Joel and Teddy Van Gelder 

18  

 

 

Barb Van Hattam 

19  

 

 

Curt and Peg Van Kley 

20 Pray for: 
Hannah Klaassen 
Kellyn Kruger 
Alecia Martinez 
Clara Meyer 

7pm Presb. Soup/Pie Sup. 

7:45pm Bible Cl. G 1-5 

7:45 pm MS Remnant 

8:15 HS Remnant  

NO Senior Choir  

Steve and Leanne Van Kley 

25  

 

 

Dean and Amy Van Marel; 

Ryan 

26  

 

David Van Ruler;  

Kacee and Kelsey 

27 HS Remnant Retreat 

Feb. 27-28 All our HS youth, 

the HS sponsors and Pastor 

Luke.  

   


